Reedley College Council
Wednesday, April 14, 2010
3:00 – 3:45 p.m.

PCR
Members Present:   Barbara Hioco,  David Clark, Eluterio Escamilla, Melanie Highfill, Janice Ledgerwood, Lexie Morales, Javier Renteria, Michael White
Members Absent:   Karen Durham, Lisa McAndrews, Kasey Oliver, Brian Shamp, Bill Turini, Cynthia Elliot
Guests:  Eileen Apperson, Ryen Hirata, Natalie Culver-Dockins
Announcements:
None
Action Items:
Approval of Minutes:
March 10, 2010 – A motion was made by M. Highfill and seconded by E. 
Escamilla to approve the minutes as submitted.  Motion carried.
Program Review Summary Sheets:
E. Apperson was in attendance to comment on the LVN and Office of Instruction Program Review Summary Sheets on behalf of the Program Review Committee.  The following revisions were made to the Summary Sheets:

LVN Program Review Summary Sheet
· References to Madera College were changed to Madera Center.  References to Clovis Community College were changed to WI Center.  
· “…pending receipt for new approvals” was added to the 3rd priority    
recommendation, as clarification given that the Board of Registered 
Nursing is not accepting applications at this time. 


Dr. Hioco explained that the Board of Registered Nursing was not following its own 
by-laws; therefore, it is not approving any applications at the moment.  Before a 
bridge program can be approved the requesting college must be an accredited 
college, and have an AS Nursing Degree Program already in place, which Reedley 
does not have.  Until the Board decides to change its by-laws, or determines how it is 
going to proceed, the bridge program at Reedley College is on hold.  
Motion was made by D. Clark and seconded by J. Ledgerwood to accept the LVN Program Review Summary Sheet as revised.  Motion carried.

Office of Instruction Program Review Summary Sheet
· Reedley College recommendation 4 was amended to read: “As budget allows, purchase software for a scheduling program”.
Discussion took place regarding whether Rick Santos should be listed as a Contact Person as he is no longer at Reedley College.  The Council decided to amend the Summary Sheet to list Dr. Behringer and Deborah Ikeda as contacts and to add parenthetically, “Authored by Rick Santos-Interim Vice President of Instruction”.  As Vice President of Instruction, Dr. Behringer will sign the Office of Instruction Summary Sheet.
Motion was made by J. Ledgerwood and seconded by M. White to approve the Office of Instruction Program Review Summary Sheet as amended.  Motion carried.
Discussion Items:

Hybrid Report:
Ryen Hirata gave a brief report on the Hybrid Program Review Proposal.  The proposal has been approved by both Academic and Classified Senate.  Dr. Hioco asked the College Council to take this item to their constituent groups for review.    The Hybrid Program Review Proposal will be returned as an action item at the next College Council meeting. 

Annual Goals 2010 – 2011:


The Annual Goals 2010 – 2011 have been approved by Classified Senate without 
changes; however, Academic Senate has not taken action as yet.  Dr. Hioco reported 
that the Board reviewed the 2010-2011 Goals at the Board Retreat.  The Annual 
Goals 2010 – 2011 will be on the next Council agenda as an action Item. 


2009 - 2010 Goals Progress Report:
Dr. Hioco explained that certain goals are ongoing college goals, while others, as they are accomplished, will not be listed the following year.  This item will be brought back at the next Council meeting as an action item.

Reedley College Mission Statement Review:

Several proposed Mission Statements were presented to the Council for review.  Dr. Hioco explained that comments from all constituent groups will be submitted to the Ad Hoc committee for review.  The Ad Hoc Committee must also take into consideration the Standards of Accreditation to ensure that the statement is in alignment with accreditation.   Discussion took place regarding the addition of “Career Technical Education’ to the Mission Statement. 
Also presented to the Council were a current Reedley Philosophy Statement and a draft of the Core Values.  This will be discussed at an upcoming meeting.  Send any comments regarding the draft to the Strategic Planning Committee which is chaired by Dr. Behringer. 
Strategic Planning Annual Progress Report:

Dr. Hioco explained that each year standing committees are required to submit a Progress Report to the Strategic Planning Committee.  E. Escamilla and J. Ledgerwood volunteered to work together to complete the report for College Council.  K. Oliver also agreed to be part of this group.

Information Items:

Budget:
Dr. Hioco gave an overview of the budget as follows:  
The state is working on revisions.  The district will most likely have to use both college and district reserves for the 2010-2011 budget.  Approximately 86% – 87% of the district-wide budget is for salary and benefits.  The balance is for other expenses; discretionary money is very limited.  Our RAPP process helps to prioritize spending of discretionary money, which includes Decision Package funds, Perkins funds, and Instructional Equipment funds.  
Decision Package money was used for the general fund.  New RAPP’s were not solicited for 2010 – 2011, as those not funded in 2009 – 2010 will be funded in 2010 -2011.  The Board approved the use of Lottery money to be used for the general fund for 2010-2011.

Dr. Hioco reported that MAA money is another source of discretionary funds.  MAA is a federally funded program to distribute information on campus to students regarding Medi-Cal and other health related information.  These are unrestricted dollars; however, it takes several months for the funds to be disbursed.  The college may decide where the money is spent; the departments that participate in the distribution of the information will receive an allocation.
Dr. Crow’s Retirement:

Dr. Hioco reported that a special presentation will be made to Dr. Crow at the Service Awards Ceremony on April 29.  Everyone is encouraged to attend.  The college has an opportunity to raise $.50 on the dollar in scholarship money in Dr. Crow’s name.  This is an endowment; only the interest will be used to award scholarships.  We have one year to raise $13,500.  An Osher Foundation contribution will bring the endowment to $20,000.  This will award a $1000 scholarship each year. 
Staff Development Committee:
Dr. Hioco reported that the scope of the Staff Development Committee will be changing.  The Operating Agreement will be rewritten to expand the role of the committee.  The committee has only reviewed requests in the past but going forward the committee will expand to planning.  A more formalized process will be put in place.  A book will be published each semester, or each year, outlining the professional development opportunities that are available.  Procedures will be put in place for sharing information after a conference, or bringing a speaker to campus so that more staff can benefit.

New ASB President and Student Trustee:

Lexie Morales reported that the new ASB President is Kourtney Dyer and the new 
Student Trustee is Kayla Urbano.
Future Agenda Items:

2010 - 2011 Annual Goals

2009 - 2010 Annual Goals Progress

Mission Statement

Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
Next Meeting:  May 12, 2010   3:00 - 4:30 p.m.  PCR
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Lou Wright

Interim Secretary to the President

